STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
15TH OCTOBER, 2019
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Gill Foster, Allan Foster, Brian Jones, Diane Gore, Sarah Djali, Karen Bliss, Janet Monks, Dave King, Paul Ogden, Fran Aiken, Ron Wade, 
1. Apologies: Kathy Robertson, Nicky Ogden
2. Declarations of Interest: Ron declared a declaration on the item on the ecological survey as he is a member of Lancashire Wildlife Trust

3. Minutes: The minutes of September’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
4. Community Investment Fund: Wigan Council Cabinet member Councillor Chris Ready spoke to the meeting about the process of applying for grants through CIF and gave an overview of the fund. He also thanked Gill for her attendance at a recent Deal in the Community conference representing Standish Voice.

5. Update: Gill said she and Paul were now having meetings with the council Chief Executive’s staff every two months to discuss implementing aspects of Standish Neighbourhood Plan. The next one is planned for the last week in November.
6. Robin Hill planning application: Paul said he had contacted the planning agent overseeing the scheme for homes on land at Robin Hill, which residents were consulted on earlier this year. The agent confirmed that the plan was now on ‘indefinite hold’.
7. Neighbourhood Plan: Gill said the funding from Locality for publicity surrounding the Neighbourhood Plan was now finalised, with a small amount to be returned as an underspend.
8. Community events: Christmas Market – Paul reported preparations were on track. Myles Standish Celebration: Diane said she attended a meeting of this and another one was planned later in the month.

9. Ecological survey: Ron said the ecological survey had been arranged to take place later in the month with various areas around Standish being survey for their ecological diversity and value. The surveyor would also give ideas and recommendations to enhance the sites.
10. Update from lead committee members: Diane, chair of Standish Christmas Decorations Committee, said the brackets and Christmas Trees on the shops would be looked at for Christmas 2020 and SV agreed to pay towards the lighting of the decorations on lampposts and the Christmas Tree this year with the councillors. Gill said she Allan and others had attended the Myles Standish planting at Standish Library the previous month which was a great success and had been attended by many organisations and local dignitaries. She passed on the committee’s thanks to the Friends of Standish Library for organising the event.
7.   Date of next meeting: This will be on Tuesday, November 19.

The meeting ended at 9.30pm


